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E 
 SW Business Item: 2011-45 

Environment Committee 
Meeting date:  February 8, 2011 
For the Metropolitan Council Meeting of February 9,2011 

 

ADVISORY INFORMATION 
Date: January 18, 2011 

Subject: Municipal I/I Grant Program Guideline Changes 
District(s), Member(s):  All 
Policy/Legal Reference: 2010 MN Bonding Bill Subd. 3 “Metropolitan Cities inflow 

and Infiltration Grants”, Council Policy 3-3-1 (Grant/Loan 
Approval) and Water Resource Management Policy Plan  

Staff Prepared/Presented: Jason Willett 651-602-1196 
Division/Department: MCES c/o William G. Moore 651-602-1162 

Proposed Action  

That the Metropolitan Council approves changes to the guidelines for the municipal 
publicly-owned infrastructure infiltration/inflow grant program and program 
guidelines. 

Background   
Metro Cities championed inclusion of a $3 million grant program in the 2010 bonding bill for 
the purpose of providing grants to municipalities for capital improvements to public 
infrastructure to reduce I/I. 
 
The Metropolitan Council approved guidelines for the Metropolitan Cities Inflow and 
Infiltration Grants program in June 2010.  At a meeting at Metro Cities on January 18, 2011, 
grant applicants suggested changes to the program to give them an opportunity to 
appeal/revise their eligible project amounts and allocate the remaining grant funds.  

Rationale 

The state appropriation of the money requires that the Council adopt program guidelines. 
Through Metro Cities, applicants have requested changes in the program. 

Funding  

The $3 million grant program was included in the 2010 state bonding bill. The funding is 
available now but will be disbursed by the state to the Council only on a reimbursement 
basis. The Council’s guidelines provide funding to the municipalities also on a reimbursement 
basis. Therefore the Council will only incur a small amount of interest expense (after 
reimbursing the municipalities and before getting reimbursed by the state); this small 
expense will be taken from wastewater fund earnings. 

Known Support / Opposition There is no known opposition to the I/I Municipal Grant 
Program or the proposed guideline changes. 
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Attachment A  
 
 

Municipal Publicly-Owned Infrastructure 
Inflow/Infiltration Grants 

 
Proposed Changes to Council Guidelines  
 
 
1.  Allow applicants to revise their applications for a short period now, i.e. substitute other 

projects or add additional work, so long as the total grant amount is unchanged. 
 
2.  Extend the end date for grant eligible expenses on projects from June 30, 2012 to 

September 30, 2012.  
 
3.  Once any appeals and opt outs are final, if additional funds remains un-awarded from the 

$3 million, staff will do a minor additional solicitation so applicants can increase their 
grant amounts (some have said they have additional eligible work for which they did not 
yet apply). These additional solicitations will continue all the same program 
requirements, except that the allocation percent will simply be the amount left available 
divided by the eligible expenses submitted in round 2 (but limited by law to 50% 
maximum grant). As an example, if $200k remains un-awarded in the appropriation and 
additional eligible expenses that equate to $500,000 are proposed, each would get a 
40% grant on these newly proposed expenses. 
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